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10th May 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

The children are very enthusiastic about our ‘Wiggle, Jump, Hop and Crawl’ topic, so we are pleased 

to have organised for Everdon Field Centre to visit school during the afternoon of Friday 20th May.  

Everdon will send a Ranger to school who will lead a variety of sessions relating to Minibeasts.  

 

All Nursery children are invited even if they do not normally attend Nursery on a Friday. There are a 

variety of options if your child does not normally attend Friday. They can either come in for the full 

day or you can drop them off at 1pm for pick up at 3.30pm. If they normally attend Nursery Friday 

mornings, they can stay for the full day. Please let us know what you would like your child to do.    

 

Children will need to wear clothes that can get muddy, such as an old pair of joggers, t-shirt and 

jumper. Please check the weather forecast beforehand as children will be outside come rain or shine. If 

it is raining, they need to wear wellies and bring waterproofs and a spare change of clothes. If it is 

sunny, they will need a sunhat and trainers. Please put sun-cream on before school, as we cannot apply 

it for the children. Water bottles are still needed but we will provide snacks for the children.  

 

We are requesting a voluntary contribution of £5.00 towards the cost of the experience, with payments 

made via ParentPay. Please note the information overleaf regarding financial assistance, and speak to 

Louise Brown in confidence if you are experiencing financial difficulties. 

 

If you have any questions, please email me or come and speak to me, and please return the signed 

permission slip by Monday 16th May. 

 

Many Thanks 

 

Amber Hayfield 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

Class 1 – Everdon Field Centre Experience – Friday 20th May  

 

Name of Child/ren: ………………………………………………………………….. 

 

I give permission for my child/ren to attend the Minibeasts session led by Everdon Field Centre on 

Friday 20th May.  

 

I have paid £5.00 via ParentPay. 

 

For children who do not normally attend Fridays: 

Please circle to let us know what you would prefer: 

 

My Nursery child will not be attending the Minibeasts session on Friday 20th May.  

 

My Nursery child will attend all day on Friday 20th May. 

 

I will drop my child off at 1pm. 

 

Signed: ……………………………………………………………………………….. 





 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Important information regarding school trips 

 

Please note: 

 

As part of the school’s revised Charging and Remission policy, if a parent is experiencing difficulties 

in making the full contribution towards a trip, please talk to Louise Brown, in confidence, for 

assistance. 

 

In addition, the school may be able to offer financial assistance towards the cost of a school trip and 

towards board and lodging on a residential trip, provided that a parent can prove that they are in 

receipt of one of the following benefits: 

 

o Income Support 

o income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

o income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

o support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

o the guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

o Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual 

gross income of no more than £16,190) 

o Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax 

Credit 

o Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less 

than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

 


